
 

 

 
 
 
 
December 14, 2022 
 
 
Michael Golliher 
Colorado Lien Company 
P.O. Box 440 
Rapid City, SD 57709
 
 
Re: Munroe Gypsum Quarry - File No. M-1977-002-HR  
 Colorado Lien Company 
         Technical Revision (TR-2) 
 Addition of Drill Holes 
 
Dear Michael Golliher: 
 
On December 14, 2022 the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety concluded its review of the 
Technical Revision application submitted to the Division on December 12, 2022, addressing the 
following: 
 
The operator is proposing to drill 39 holes to delineate overburden thickness and gypsum reserves 
within the current permit boundary. 
 
The decision reached by the Division is:  approve.   
 
The terms of Technical Revision No. 2 approved by the Division are hereby incorporated into Permit 
No. M-1977-002-HR. All other conditions and requirements of Permit No. M-1977-002-HR remain 
in full force and effect. 
 
The revised liability amount exceeds the financial warranty currently held (see below) by $284.00.  
The Division will not issue a Surety Increase at this time due to the fact that the Revised Liability 
exceeds the Bond Held by less than 1%. 
 
 

Bond Held: $35,300.00 
Prior Liability: $34,800.00 
Change in Liability: $784.00 
Revised Liability: $35,584.00 
Prior Permit Acreage: 240.00 
Change in Permit Acreage: 0.00 
Revised Permit Acreage: 240.00 



 

 

Prior Affected Acreage: 70.70 
Change in Affected  Acreage: 0.00 
Revised Affected Acreage: 70.70 

 
The current bond held by the Division is adequate to cover the reclamation cost of the currently 
disturbed area and the drill holes approved in TR2.  If any new disturbance is planned outside the 
currently disturbed area, additional bond will have to be posted. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me by telephone at (303) 866-3567 x 8142, or by email at 
Brock.bowles@state.co.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Brock F. Bowles 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
cc: Michael Golliher 
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